	Distance Education Coordination Council
	1/27//2014
minutes
1:00-3:00 pm
District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Motion to approve by T.L. Brink, seconded by Kay Weiss 
	

	Crafton Hills reports

	 T.L. reported that Crafton has not had a committee meeting yet but there are no changes on the horizon.  There is a meeting scheduled within the next few weeks.
	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack reported via email that Valley’s Substantive change proposal was approved by the Board at the January 16, 2014 board meeting.  It was forwarded to the ACCJC the next day.

Kay reported the spring enrollment figures that Jack had come up with:

approximately 205 online and hybrid classes

30 different department offering online and/or hybrid classes.

Approximately 22% of seats are in online and hybrid classes. 
But asked that DCS run a report to confirm the figures.

Valley has been adding classes, based on demand. As sections fill and the wait list fills, Valley is allowed to add additional sections in order to better serve the students. 

Kay reported that Jack had met with Jim Julius from Mira Costa to discuss the State Authorization process.  Mira Costa has a pretty good spreadsheet showing how they implemented their tracking.  There is also information on their website pertaining to the process.  

	Tre to talk to TESS Manager regarding the report. 

	Distance Education Reports 

	Tre reported that training is being offered at both campuses.  There are more open labs being offered this semester which appears to be working well.  Professional development day went well and there was a good attendance. 
Tre is still identifying an on-line platform to discuss online learning.She will discuss with Glen if Ning is still a viable solution as the platform

Tre has received IRB approval for her research on mobile learning. She has forwarded her IRB documentation to both colleges and once she receives sign-off she will begin the research phase.  
	

	EduStream report 


	Andy reported that there are some things going on and hopefully he can provide more detail and the next meeting.  T.L. recommended that a listing of courses available on EduStream be made available to both campuses. 
	

	Discussion Items 

California Virtual Campus Project (Jack) Online Education Initiative (Tre)
New content Management System ( Jack))

New report from Cory Brady (after census) listing non-resident students and their addresses to determine online students living out of state (Jack)
Request for a report showing the % of online/hybrid seats for Valley (Jack)  
State authorization –CHC website (Tre)
Blackboard upgrade schedule/new snapshot (Tre) 


	Tre reported that the project has started and the steering committee is being formed.  LeBaron reported that they will launch classes through the CVC portal in the fall of 2014.  More information will be provided at the next DE coordinator’s meeting.  The DECC committee discussed concerns with the process as a whole.  Tre indicated that she will know more in February and will discuss it at the February DECC meeting. 
Jack I read in one of Jason Brady's e-mails that that might be considered by the TESS web standards committee.  This is not to be confused with a "learning management system" such as Blackboard.  But changing the cms is a big deal, 

Jack requested that the report be scheduled to be run on a regular basis and provided to both Crafton and Valley
Jack had provided figures for the Spring 2014 enrollment but wants the figures confirmed.  
Tre received a call for the Rio Hondo DE coordinator to discuss what our campuses were doing in regards to the state authorization.  While gathering information, Tre noticed that Valley college has State Authorization information on their website.  Crafton does not.  Tre will forward the information to Rick Hogrefe and Meridyth McLaren and suggest that Crafton also puts information on their website
Tre reported that the District is utilizing service pack 10 and by summer Blackboard will be on service pack 15.  An upgrade needs to be installed.  Tre will find out from Blackboard if it is a maintenance package or an upgrade package and an approximate down time to implement.  Discussion followed on potential down time and it was determined the weekend of the 4th of July would be the best time.  Tre will work with TESS to identify any district systems that may also be affected by the upgrade and to develop the workflow process .
	Tre will follow up with Jason Brady 

Tre will discuss this issue with the TESS Managers

Tre will discuss the requested report with the TESS Managers

	Next Meeting
	February 10, 2014

	


